SPEECH BY MR. SHUICHIRO KAWAGUCHI, CHARGE D’AFFAIRES, EMBASSY OF JAPAN AT THE OFFICIAL LAUNCH OF CB-CCT PILOT PROGRAMME AT MAILI MOJA – KIBAHA, PWANI REGION, TUESDAY 29, 2009

Honorable Sophia Simba, Minister of State in the President’s Office, Good Governance.

Mr. John Mclntire, the Country Director for Tanzania and Uganda, World Bank.

Dr. Servacius Likwelile, TASAF Executive Director

Distinguished Guests, Ladies and Gentlemen

It is indeed a great pleasure to have been invited to this official launch of the Community-Based Conditional Cash Transfer (CB-CCT) pilot programme which is funded by the World Bank under the Japan Social Development Fund (JSDF). On behalf of the Government of Japan, I wish to congratulate the Government of Tanzania, the World Bank as well as Tanzania Social Action Fund for finally managing to launch this pilot programme.
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Mr. Suichiro Kawaguchi shakes hands with Ms. Halima Kihemba, the Kibaha District Commissioner, after he finished his speech during the official launch of CB-CCT in Kibaha.
The Japan Social Development Fund (JSDF) was established by the Government of Japan and the World Bank in 2000 as an united mechanism for providing direct assistance to the most vulnerable groups in eligible member countries of the World Bank Group.

In 2007, the Government of Japan approved a grant amounting to one million seven hundred twenty thousand five hundred US dollars (US$1,720,500) to be utilized for this pilot programme in Tanzania.

Through this programme I expect that more children in the poorest household in three districts of Chamwino in Dodoma Region, Kibaha and Bagamoyo in Pwani Region will attend primary school and more elders and children in such households will have an access to health facilities.

I also expect that this pilot programme will encourage vulnerable households to invest in human capital which in a long term leads to poverty reduction and economic growth, the focused agenda of Tanzania National Strategy for Growth and Reduction of Poverty (MKUKUTA)

I expect TASAF to provide an institutional basis for the successful implementation of this pilot programme, which will enable this pilot programme to be replicated across Tanzania and other African Countries.

It is my sincere hope that this pilot project will greatly benefit the vulnerable households in Tanzania for achieving MKUKUTA goals and the benefit will be expanded to other Tanzanian people as well as people in other African countries for attaining Millennium Development Goals (MDGs)

Thank you very much.

